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31.08.21 

Dear Parents / Carers,  

I hope you were able to enjoy a safe summer break and August Bank Holiday weekend with your 
children and you all eagerly await the new school year. 

Arrangements for return from Thursday 2nd September 2021 
 

Children in Years 1 to 6 are expected to return to school and to their new classes on Thursday 2nd 
September at the revised school times detailed below. Classroom doors will open at the times detailed 
in the Start Time column.  

 

Please can parents/carers drop children off at/through the gates indicated, (and for Year 1 and 2 
children at their classroom doors), leaving the school premises as soon as possible to avoid large 
gatherings on the playgrounds. (Gates will be labelled) 

 

Year Group / Class Gate 
Number 

Start Time Finish Time Wear PE Kit on PE 
day from Monday 

6th September  

Nursery – Sparkles AM 4 & 4a 8.30am 
 

11.30am -------- 

Nursery – Sparkles PM 4 & 4a 12.30pm 
 

3.30pm -------- 

Reception – Pippin and Sunrise 4 & 4a 8.40am 3.15pm (Mon-Thurs) 
1.05pm (Fri) 

Tuesday 

Year 1 – Elstar and Kanzi 4 & 4a/4b 8.35am 3.20pm (Mon-Thurs) 
1.10pm (Fri) 

Thursday 

Year 2 – Fortune and Liberty  4 & 4b/4c 8.35am 3.20pm (Mon-Thurs) 
1.10pm (Fri) 

Wednesday 

Year 3 – Opal and Topaz 2 & 2b 8.30am  3.25pm (Mon-Thurs) 
1.15pm (Fri) 

Monday 

Year 4 – Enterprise and Victory 
 

2 & 2a 8.30am  3.25pm (Mon-Thurs) 
1.15pm (Fri) 

Thursday 

Year 5 – Blenheim and Windsor  
 

1 8.30am  3.25pm (Mon-Thurs) 
1.15pm (Fri) 

Tuesday 

Year 6 – Discovery and Pioneer 
 

1 8.30am  3.25pm (Mon-Thurs) 
1.15pm (Fri) 

Wednesday 

 
NB: Parents/Carers of children joining our Nursery and Reception classes will have received letters 
detailing their individual September start days/times. If you are unsure of the details please contact the 
school office office@thamesviewprimary.medway.sch.uk  

 

Parents of Nursery and Reception children are to drop off their child at the classroom door and leave 
the school premises by taking the path around the back of the Nursery/Reception building. 

mailto:office@thamesviewprimary.medway.sch.uk


 

Friday Club Arrangements – Friday 3rd September 
 

We are expecting the children, who were registered before the summer break, to attend Friday Club this 
Friday. The children will initially go to their respective Key Stage halls following lunch. From there, they 
will be split into different groups, depending on numbers, and escorted to a classroom for their Friday 
Club. 
 

Please can Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 children staying for Friday Club be collected between  
3.15-3.20pm from the KS1 playground. 
 

Please can Year 3, Year 4, Year 5 and Year 6 children staying for Friday Club be collected between 
3.20-3.25pm from the KS2 playground.   
 

Thank you. 
 

Chartwells School Meals 
 

Please be reminded that if your child is in Year 3, 4, 5 or 6 and they are not eligible for free school meals, 
the cost of a school lunch is £2.25. Please see menu attached. 

 

Important Policy Documents 
 

During the summer break a number of Important Safeguarding Policy Documents have been updated/ 
written in line with the DfE Statutory Guidance – Keeping Children Safe in Education 2021. 
 

As you will be aware we take Children Protection and Safeguarding at Thames View very seriously. 
 

Please familiarise yourselves with these and other documents by visiting Thames View Primary School 
website – Policies section  https://www.thamesviewprimary.medway.sch.uk/policies/  
 

• Child Protection and Safeguarding Policy  

• Online Safety and Responsible Use of Technology Policy 

• Anti Bullying Policy  

• Relationships and Health Education Policy and Programme 

• Peer on Peer Abuse Policy 

• TVPS Child-friendly Peer on Peer Abuse Policy 

• Behaviour Policy 
 

In addition, documents for KS2 children can be found in the Child Protection and Safeguarding Section 
https://www.thamesviewprimary.medway.sch.uk/child-protection-and-safeguarding/ 
 

• Online Safety Leaflet for KS2 children 

• Online Safety – Social Media Age Restrictions  
 

If you have a question regarding any of these documents please do not hesitate to ask a member of the 
teaching staff. 
 

I look forward to working with you again during the coming term. 
 
Best regards 
 

DLDaburn 
 

Deanne Daburn 
Head of School 
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